Life and Work — January 17, 2021

Message from Church Council:
With great pleasure, your Council announces that we have hired our new Office Administrator.

Mehakdeep Kaur comes to us as a recent graduate of the Office Administration Course at CONA,; a very
articulate, intelligent young lady with a very pleasing personality. She was at the top of her class at CONA
and has a proven commitment to employment.

Mehakdeep will begin at St. James this Monday: January 18th at 9 am. We have not yet finalized office
hours except to commit to 4 hours a day five days a week. This will be forthcoming next week.

Please give her a warm welcome to St. James as she learns about us and our church. She is very eager to
get to know our congregation and is looking forward to meeting you.

We offer our condolences to Doug and Janet, their families and friends, on the passing of their mother,
Helen Smith, on January 9. The family will hold a celebration of Helen’s life at a later date.

We gratefully acknowledge a donation to the General Fund in loving memory of Bert and Helen Smith
from Doug and Becky.

“Both Helen and Bert were members of St. James and both were active members for as long as they could
be, Bert on committees related to building issues, | believe, and Helen as a choir member. Bert died some
years ago and Helen a few days ago. Rev. Susan Sheppard kindly and thoughtfully officiated January 14 at
the ceremony to commit their ashes.”

Becky (daughter-in-law)



